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The Prez Sez 

“Prez Sez” Continued on Page 15 

To all of my dear Elk-Ender friends I would like to 

tell you how close I have grown emotionally towards all 

of you.  I believe that I have developed friendships 

within our group that will last me a lifetime.  It is hard 

to believe that this past year as your 2012-2013 Elk-

Ender President is rapidly coming to an end. It is my 

sincere hope that I have served our camping committee 

and guided us into a continuing positive direction.  I 

have to say that with every good leader is a group of 

people that step up and do the work to make things 

happen and see that events and projects continue to 

run smoothly.  I want to thank all of you who have aided 

me and guided me throughout the year to insure that 

we have a great year of camping and fun.  A special 

thanks goes to all of the volunteers that stepped up to 

be Wagon Master of each of our campouts during my 

term of office.  Without these wonderful and dedicated 

Wagon Masters my year would have been far more 

difficult and far less fun for us all.   

Our Wednesday, March 6
th

 meeting will be my last 

meeting as your President.  It is my hope that all of you 

will make every effort to attend my meeting so that I 

can personally thank each and every one of you for 

everything you have done for me during my term of 

office.  It will be my chance to hand each of my officers 

and committee members a special gift that I have hand-

made as a thank you for all you have done.  At that 

meeting I will be announcing my choice for your “ 

http://www.elk-enders.org/
http://www.elk-enders.org/
http://www.elk-enders.org/
http://www.elks1952.org/
http://www.adobe.com/products/acrobat/readstep2.html
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Minutes of the February 6, 2013 Meeting 

See Minutes cont’d page 3 

Call to order: 7:30 P.M. by President Sherrie Larson 
  

Pledge of Allegiance was led by:  Bernie Caughlin 

Guests Present: None. 

  

Recognize – Please stand: 
Past EE Presidents:  Martin Hoxworth, Duane Duncan, Dave Skelton, Randy 

Eldridge, Larry Hoffman, Mark Mahoney, Steve Pavich, Jack Hansen, and Joe Zapata. 

Current EE’s of the Year:  Steve Pavich & Jim Young. 

Past EE’s of the Year: Martin Hoxworth, Larry Hoffman, Randy Eldridge, Jack 

Hansen, Eileen Rasmussen, Mark Mahoney, Alex Gonzalez, Dave Lewis, Pete Doeringer, 

and Sherrie Larson. 

Secretary’s report by Jim Young: 
January’s minutes were announced as printed in the February Newsletter sent out and on 

the web site.  No additions or corrections to the minutes were brought up.  The minutes 

were approved as written. 

  

Treasurer’s report by Eileen Rasmussen: 
Monthly Treasurer’s Report as of February 1st was read and approved as read. 

Vice President’s report by Curt McMillan: 
Curt handed out badges and flags for Bob and Gretchen Taylor #438.  He also had 

badges and flags ready for Bill and Patty Davis who were absent. 

General Reports:   
General Wagon Master report by Randy Eldridge:  

Randy again reminded everyone that if they sign up for a campout, that if for any reason 

you cannot attend the campout or need to change the number of days, to be sure to call 

the Wagon Master of that campout AS SOON AS POSSIBLE to avoid being charged the 

space rent by the campground.  It is the Elk-Enders responsibility. 

Steve Pavich spoke of the Woods Valley campout in January.  Steve said that although it 

was a little damp, and there were some physical challenges with a couple of the rigs, 

everyone still had a great time.  There was the usual Bean Bag Baseball and Skru Ur 

Neighber.  It was all “Daughters” day for winning the card game.  Steve’s granddaughter 

and daughter came in First and Third and John and Elissa Hammonds daughter took 

Second Place!!! 

Jim Young spoke of the upcoming Lake Elsinore campout for February and a sign-up 

sheet was again passed around.  There is still lots of room.  Jim reminded everyone that 

this is a full hookup park with 50 amp electric, and has an awesome clubhouse with a 

huge fireplace.  See ya there! 

Randy brought up that the March Do-It-In-The-Dirt is March 7-10th.  You don’t have to 

have any “Toys” to enjoy the camaraderie.  There will be lots of opportunities for fun and 

frivolity as the Smorick’s other camper club, The Adventurers, will be there.  There only 

about 5,000 spaces left so don’t forget to sign up early. 
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Minutes cont’d from page 2 

See Minutes cont’d page 5 

John Zahn (Attila, The Hun) announced the upcoming March 22nd – 24th campout at 

Canyon RV Park.  He said we all better sign-up or there will be consequences. 

Steve Pavich volunteered, again, to be wagonmaster for the Valencia Travel Village 

campout in April 26th to 28th.  (Jim Young volunteered to be his number two.)  Sign ups 

will begin at the next meeting. 

It was voted to skip the regular August campout this year, because after the Oceano trip 

will the “Jewelling” of DDGER Dave Skelton on August 24th. 

Elk-Ender Newsletter report by Larry Hoffman: 

Larry reminded everyone that this will be his last month as Editor In Chief of the 

Newsletter.  Next month will be Gail Westmyer will be In Charge. 

By-laws Committee report by Martin Hoxworth: 

Martin reported progress. 

Special Activities Reports: 

•Thursday, February 7th – Nominations of 2013-2014 Lodge Officers. 

•Thursday, February 14th – Nominations of 2013-2014 Lodge Officers. 

•Friday, February 15th – Sunday, February 17th – ER Getaway. 

•Thursday, February 21st – Election of 2013-2014 Lodge Officers. 

•Pizza Sunday – February 24th. 

           

Communications Received / General Announcements: 
Dave Skelton and John Zahn gave a general “Lodge” pep talk. 

Sickness and Distress by Elissa Hammonds: 
There will be a memorial service for Al Johnson, who recently passed away, on 

February 15th at 11:00 AM at the Lodge.  LuAnn Barrows strained her Achilles tendon.  

Sharon Parsons was hospitalized with a stomach aneurism.  Gail Westmyer’s mother 

fell and shattered her ankle. 

Sunshine:  Report from general membership: 
Marcia Hoxworth is now getting away from her walker and Martin is hoping she’ll be 

able to drive herself around soon.  Jim Young announced his daughter in Oklahoma is 

getting married on an Alaskan cruise in May. 
Unfinished Business: 
•The Nominations Committee announced that they had nominations for the following 

positions: 

•President   Jay Morrissey 

•Vice President   Gary Westmyer 

•Treasurer   Eileen Rasmussen 

•Recording Secretary  Jim Young 

•Corresponding Secretary Linda Mosbrook 

New Business: 
It was moved and seconded that as all of the candidates were running unopposed 

that the above named officers be elected unanimously.  The motion passed 

overwhelmingly.  The above incoming officers will be installed at the March 6th 

meeting. 

. 



March Birthdays 

3 Mar.  Stan Vastine 

4 Mar.  Michelle Gualtieri 

9 Mar.  Sharon Parsons 

9 Mar.  Bob Wood 

11 Mar. Jane Stewart 

12 Mar. Larry Manchur 

12 Mar. Cathy Van Bruggen 

12 Mar. Gary Fleer 

12 Mar. Tom Mackay 

16 Mar. Linda Mackay 

19 Mar. John Hammonds 

19 Mar. Patty Davis 

21 Mar  Placido Rea 

22 Mar. Sandra Eng 

  March Anniversaries 

1 Mar.  Drew & Deanne Gardner 

23 Mar. Tom & Mickie Grant 

25 Mar. Al & Joy Johnson 

27 Mar. Placido & Bea Rea 

29 Mar. Glenn & Margo Dobbs 
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Birthdays Anniversaries 

Coming Deadlines 

Poetic Masterpieces 

Pearls of Wisdom 

“It is hard to imagine a 

more stupid or more 

dangerous way of 

making decisions than 

by putting those 

decisions in the hands 

of people who pay no 

price for being wrong.” 
Thomas Sowell 

“Mary had a little 

pig. 

She kept it fat and 

plastered. 

When the price of 

pork went up…. 

She shot the little 

bastard.  

From the old comedians 

What are the 3 words a 

woman never wants to 

hear  when she’s making 

love? 

“Honey, I’m home!” 



Garden Grove Elk-Elders

Camp Out Calendar 2013-2014

Updated 02-11-13

MONTH DATES CAMPGROUND # SITES WM & ASST. WM $ SITE CONFIRM FACILITIES DEPOSIT DISTANCE

2013

January 25-27 Woods Valley 30 Pavich-Hammonds-Haak $29.00 30 Days W & 30A $150 90

February 22-24 Lake Elsinore 30 Young & Quijada $35.00 14 Days FH & 30/50A $100 51

March 7-10 Do It In The Dirt - CA City 5,000 Mahoney & Spychaj Free None Dry C/O None 150

March 22-24 Canyon RV Park 25 Zahn $35.00 30 Days FH & 30/50A 1st Night 15

April 26-28 Valencia Travel Village Pavich & Young

May 17-19 Oceanside RV Resort 25 Eldridge & Larson $41.00 15 Days FH & 30A $100 55

June 21-23 Tucalota Springs 20 Barrows $35.00 30 Days FH & 30A $100 81

July 26-28 Vista Elks Lodge 24 Mosberg $20.00 30 Days W & 30A $100 60

August 9-11 Oceano 30 Skelton & Barrows $25.00 30 Days W & 30A 220

August 23-25 TBA

September 20-22 Lake Elisinore 30 Rasmussen $35.00 14 Days FH & 30/50A $100 51

October 10-13 CA Rally - Hemet Open General Wagon Master TBD Individually FH & 30/50A None 75

October 24-27 Newport Dunes - Halloween 50 Morrissey $36.30 30 Days FH & 30/50A $100 15

November 7-10 Do It In The Dirt - CA City 5,000 Mahoney & Spychaj Free None Dry C/O None 150

December 6-8 Emerald Desert 30 Claussen/Mamchur/Pantages $43.60 30 Days FH & 30/50A $300 105

2014

January 24-26 Woods Valley 30 Hoffman & Mahoney $29.00 30 Days W & 30A $150 90

February 21-23 Lake Elsinore 30 Pantages/Claussen/Mamchur $35.00 14 Days FH & 30/50A $100 51

March 7-10 Do It In The Dirt - CA City 5,000 Mahoney & Spychaj Free None Dry C/O None 150

Please VOLUNTARILY sign up to be a Wagonmaster

By-Laws Article V, Section 3: "Each member is expected to VOLUNTARILY serve as Wagonmaster before anyone is required to serve a second time."
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2013-2014 Campout Schedule 

Quotable Quotes 

Updated 2/11/2013 

Minutes cont’d from page 3 

Yogi… 

isms 

“If you don’t know where you’re 

going, you might end up some 
place else.”    Yogi Berra 

2013 – 14 Officers 

Pres. Jay Morrissey 

V.P. Gary Westmyer 

Sec. Jim Young #356 

Treas. Eileen Rasmussen 

Bisexuality immediately 

doubles your chances for 

a date on Saturday night. 
Rodney Dangerfield 

Dues are due before March 1st of 2013. 

Jokes: 

Jokes were told by Conner Smorick, 

Jack Hansen, and Larry Hoffman. 

Good of the order by Vice President 

Curt McMillan: 

Conner Smorick drew several tiles before 

Martin Hoxworth took home the $35.00 

consolation prize.  The remaining $100 

will be rolled over to the March 6th 

meeting. 

Meeting was adjourned by President 

Sherrie Larson at 8:36 PM. 

Respectfully submitted: by 
Jim Young, Secretary 
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Elk-Ender's Campout 

February, 2013 

Lake Elsinore West Marina, Lake Elsinore, California 

 
32700 Riverside Dr, Lake Elsinore, CA 92530 

800-328-6844  
 

Friday, February 22 thru Sunday noon, February 
24, 2013 

 Your Wagonmasters:  Jim & Nancy Young 

Cell:  714-926-5386 

$35.00 per night.  81 miles from the lodge  
Co Wagonmasters:  Don & Eleanor Quijada 
Cell:  714-420-3144 

   
 

We have 30 spaces.  All of these 30 sites have Electric (50/30 amp), Water, and Sewer. 
 

 

 
 

Directions: 

Take I-15 North from San Diego, or South from Los Angeles, to the Highway 74 / Central Avenue Exit. Then 

follow 74 West for 3.5 miles to our entrance, on the Left. 

Please Note: From I-15, Highway 74 West follows Central Ave, then Right onto Collier Ave, then Left onto 

Riverside Drive. Our entrance is exactly 2.8 miles from the intersection of Collier & Riverside at 32700 

Riverside Drive. 

 

Food: 
 

Friday:    

Breakfast:  I’ll have the coffee pots a-brewing. 
 

Lunch:  On your own.  Go wine tasting, visit outlet mall.. 
 

Dinner:  6:00 Hot Dogs, All the Fixin’s, Chips, Potato Salad, Cake or Pie. 
 

SKRU UR NEIGHBOR:  7:30 
 

Saturday: 

Breakfast:  9:00 Pot Luck. 
 

Lunch:  On your own.  Go wine tasting, visit outlet mall. 
 

Dinner:  6:00 Bring your own meat BBQ plus. 

 A-G: Please bring Hot or Cold Side Dish 

 H-R: Please bring Desserts 

 S-Z: Please bring Salads 
 

Meeting:  7:30 
 

Sunday: 

If there is any coffee left over from Friday and day old pastries.  

Bring: 

Plates, utensils, and beverages for all meals.  And FIREWOOD. 
 

Fun and Games:  
 

Friday:  All day – 

Cards, Socializing, 

Boating? 
 

Evening: SKRU Yer 

Neighbor.  Campfire 

following. 
 

Saturday:  

2:00 PM:   Bean Bag 

Baseball Game. 
 

All Day:  Spectating, 

Cards, and Tall Tales. 
 

7:30 PM:  Meeting 
 

Post Meeting:  

Campfire w Tall 

Tales 



Do It In The Dirt
Mar. 7-10 2013

California City

Come on & Enjoy the 

Fun. You don’t have to 

own an off-road toy.

Anything Goes: Dirt Bike, 

Mountain Bicycle, Dune Buggy, 

Quad, Golf Cart, Model T, 4X4 or…….

POKER RUN on Saturday 

11:00 AM $2.00 per hand. All 

profit to the Purple Pig, and 

$1.00 6th card donation to the 

DIRT Police

Saturday afternoon Happy Hour or Two and appetizers-

bring what you have to share; 3:00-5:00.  Awards at 4:00

By the 

Garden 

Grove Elks

Saturday Eve. Big BBQ grill provided at 

5:00. Bring what you want to BBQ and cook 

it!

BRING: Lotsa 

Fire wood, Tables, 

Extension cords. 

Portable lights.

Mark or Miles Mahoney  (714) 638-

3233 or 714-715-6255

Joe Spychaj  (714) 350-2636 

Hwy 15 North to Hwy. 395, go North to Hwy 

58.then turn West (left) to California City Blvd. go 

North (right turn) to 20 Mule Team Road follow it 

right and stay on the paved road. Look for the 

GG Elks signs after you pass the prison. Turn 

South (right) on Rudnick Rd.. And look for the 

GG Elks arrow sign.

If you need a map: send an email request to 

Mark Mahoney (TPrez1923@aol.com) prior to 

Mar 6 and a Jpeg of the map will be sent to your 

email address.

See attached fee info for off road 

vehicles-$10.00 per vehicle is good 

until July 2013.  No fee for camping.

Notice!
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Note; The Adventurers off road group will join with us again 

this year and have invited us to participate in their activities 

listed below. This is an excellent addition to our semi-annual 

Poker-Run and outing. 
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Elk-Enders 
Garden Grove Elks Lodge 

11551 Trask Ave. 

Garden Grove, CA 92843-3889 

Photos: by Dave Lewis and Debbie & Steve Pavich 

Additional photos on the Elk-Ender Website: www.elk-enders.org 

 Some early history of 

our Elk-Enders begins on the 

following pages (11-13). It starts in 

1970 and continues until July of 1995. 

The author is Dutch Schultz EE # 

38. Dutch is a long-time member and 

served as president in 1975. He wrote 

this in 1975. Some of our newer 

members may not be familiar with the 

“Happy Wagon,” but it was a well 

used camping accessory for the Elk-

Enders.  

 The Happy Wagon was 

a trailer that had a full sized grill plate 

at the rear with drawers, cabinets and 

a refrigerator. In it was kept the coffee 

pots, and some supplies.  

 The Happy Wagon was 

stolen off of the Lodge property in 

2011. An error by the lodge clerks or 

whomever was in charge  caused the 

unit to not be insured. It was believed 

to be covered under the lodge’s  

Umbrella  policy; however, the 

insurance company said it needed to be 

covered as a vehicle and we therefore 

collected nothing for it. 

 I want to thank Jo Darrow 

for maintaining this history for so many 

years and to our Pres. Sherrie for 

bringing it to my attention. I want to 

thank Dutch and Dottie Schultz in 

particular for taking the time to write it 

on a real TYPEWRITER! A lost skill. 
Larry 

Quotable Quotes 

“I woke up one morning and all of 

my stuff had been stolen….and 

replaced by exact duplicates.” 
Steven Wright 

http://www.iclipart.com/search.php?x=97&y=9&keys=163940&andor=AND&cat=All&tl=clipart&id=111_10_3_17
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Woods Valley  -  January 25 - 27 
                                By: Steve Pavich, Past Elk-Ender President and Elk-Ender of The Year 
                                                    Wagon Master Steve & Debbie Pavich  
                     Assistant Wagon Masters Pete & Shelley Haak and John & Elissa Hammonds 
                                 
“Wet and rainy and throw in a little mud for good measure!”  Oh yes, that describes our Woods Valley 
Campout in Valley Center, CA on the weekend of January 25 -27.  But it takes a little more than 
inclement weather to get a group of more than thirty-six Elk-Enders down.  Actually we enjoyed the 
clubhouse with its large warm fireplace, plenty of firewood, fantastic food and lots of time to share 
stories, play cards and games.   
Friday night campers enjoyed a potluck Italian dinner and played Skrw-yer-neighbor card game.  
Winners were Miss Lily Ogle, Miss Madi Hammonds and Mr. Derek Ogle, 1st thru 3rd place respectively.  
Elissa and John Hammonds served-up blueberry pancakes Saturday morning while members supplied 
bacon & sausage, egg dishes and fruit.  Saturday afternoon the ladies beat the men for the third time  
(under President Sherrie Larson’s reign) in a hard fought game of bean bag baseball.  Saturday’s 
evening meal was a big hit with Elissa Hammonds baked potato bar with all the fixin’s.  As usual, 
nobody went away hungry. 
Campers suffered more than their share of mishaps and we can blame some of the problems on the 
weather.  Blaming poor visibility due to rain, one RV driver required four men and his wife to direct 
him into his parking space.  Another camper family suffered a leaky roof and a broken water pipe 
inside their trailer.   Too much electrical power was a problem for another camper.  His batteries 
overcharged and boiled over with stinky egg smelling steam erupting.  The power switch had to be 
turned off.  The prize winner was the RV that had little or no electric power during the entire weekend.  
Mud was the enemy of all who tried in vain to keep their RV carpets clean. “Are we having fun yet?”  
Sheriff Bart made his usual appearance and levied appropriate fines against Elk-Enders who broke the 
law in one fashion or another.  Bob Clatterbuck (sheriff) told jokes and shared the lawless tales of 
members present and the fines netted $40.00 for the Purple Pig.   
If you are a member of the Garden Grove Elks Lodge and own a recreational vehicle, I’ll bet after 
reading this article you can’t wait to join the Elk-Enders and go camping!  All kidding aside, we have a 
lot of fun rain or shine and welcome new members.  Please go to our website for more information: 
elk-enders.org.  

The Rear-View Mirror 

My own Rear View Mirror.    
 Since 2009, I have had the privilege of editing and 

publishing the Elk-Ender Newsletter. It’s been a great ride with a lot of 

fun. Yes, it’s also time consuming, brain racking (if I only had one), hard 

work, and requiring the skill of nagging (to get the articles that appear 

monthly, sent to me on time).  

 Many changes were made that reflect the changing 

times; such as : use of e-mail, graphics computer programs and the 

rising costs of printing and postage. 

 We are fortunate to have Gail Westmyer taking over the task and I am certain 

that she will do a great job of taking the newsletter to an even better publication.. Thank you 
all for the confidence you placed on my tenure as editor. Larry Hoffman 



27946 Henry Mayo Rd. (Hwy. 126) 
Castaic, CA  91384 
Tel 888-588-8678 

Valencia Travel Village 

April 25th  - 28th , 2013  
Wagon Master 

Steve & Debbie Pavich 
714-322-7561 

 
Friday:  
7:30 am: Coffee 
Lunch: on your own 
Supper at 5:30: BBQ your own meat 
we’ll provide the fixins.” 
Saturday: 
7:00 am: Coffee 
Breakfast 9:00 am Potluck 
Lunch: on your own 
2:30: Bring Light Hors d’oeuvres 
5:30: Supper, Spaghetti w/meat sauce. 
           A-L Dessert  M-Z Salad and Bread 
Sunday: Coffee & Sweet Rolls 

 
Friday 7:00pm: “Skru Yur Neighbor 
 
Saturday  10:15 Washers 
 
Activities on your own: 
Fillmore & Western Train 
Reagan Library 
Venture Harbor 
Shopping in Fillmore & Sana Paula 
Lake Piru Fishing 
Santa Paula Airport 
 
7:00 Meeting in Clubhouse 

Jim & Nancy Young 
714-926-5386 

I-5 to State Highway 126 North 
go West one mile to entrance 
on left.  
Note: Alternate route take I-210 
West to I-5 to Hwy 126.  

Bring Washer 

Boards 

http://www.iclipart.com/search.php?x=97&y=9&keys=163940&andor=AND&cat=All&tl=clipart&id=111_10_3_17
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“ELK-ENDERS” ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP DUES 
 
  
 ARE NOW PAST DUE AS OF MARCH 1, 2013. 1952 
                                    PLEASE SEND THEM AS SOON AS POSSIBLE. 
 
 
Please completely fill in the information requested below.  This information will help us make 
corrections to the membership database before we print the 2013 Elk Ender Membership Roster.  
Also, we need this form to help us know who has paid their dues. 
 
Attach your check of $15.00, payable to the GARDEN GROVE ELK-ENDERS and mail to: Eileen 
Rasmussen, 5301 W. Lucky Way, Santa Ana, CA 92704, or bring it to the next meeting.   
 
Those needing to have the newsletter mailed to them, please add $12 to your dues for printing and 
postage. 
 
 
NAME:  ___________________________ SPOUSE/Significant Other:  ______________________ 

ADDRESS:  ______________________________________________________________  

 CITY:  ___________________________ ZIP CODE:  ___________________ 

TELEPHONE NOs: HOME  __(____)______________________    ELK ENDER NO: ____________  

    WORK: (Yours) ___(____)__________________     (Spouse) ___(____)__________________  

    CELL: (Yours)  ___(____)___________________     (Spouse) ___(____)__________________ 

E-MAIL ADDRESS:  _____________________________________  

CB HANDLE (if any):  HIS:  _______________________ HERS:  ____________________________ 

BIRTHDAY:    HIS:  ____________________________ HERS:  ____________________________ 

ANNIVERSARY DATE:  ___________________________________ 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 (Revised December  2012) 
) 

“Prez Sez” cont’d. from page 1 

Elk-Ender of the Year”.  It would be so nice if you could be there to 

acknowledge and give special recognition to that person for their volunteerism 

and for going above and beyond for all our campers. 

In addition to my part in my last meeting, our own Elk-Ender Past 

President, Past Exalted Ruler, and Past State Vice President Dave Skelton will 

be swearing in all of your new 2013-2014 Elk-Ender Officers.  Congratulations to 

President Elect Jay Morrissey, Vice President Elect Gary Westmyer, Recording 

Secretary Jim Young, Treasurer Eileen Rasmussen and Corresponding Secretary 

Elect Linda Mosbrook.   

                                With Love and Affection….Madam Prez Sherrie Larson 
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A Good Day for Ducks at Woods Valley 

Lotsa fun navigating TV 

through the trees. 
Eat dessert first! 

Life is inderminate. 
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The ladies know where to be in this weather in 

front of that great fireplace or hiding in the 

kitchen. 
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It’s 

never a 

bad 

time to 

cele-

brate a 

big hit! 

That little bug can’t eat 

that much. 


